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We are sad to announce that Fr. Ken Sedlak, C.Ss.R. died this past Saturday 

evening. Please keep Fr. Ken in your prayers. He was a pillar at St. Michael's in 
Chicago for many years. 

It is with great sadness that we announce the death of Fr. Ken Sedlak, C.Ss.R. 
He had been residing in Liguori Missouri at St Clement's Health Care Center 

since January of 2020. Fr. Ken was a resident of St. Michael's and a member of 

St. Michael's Redemptorist community for over 20 years.  
A memorial Mass will be held at St. Michael's on January 9, 2021 10:00am 

Fr. Larry Sanders will preside, Fr. John Fahey-Guerra will be the homilist. 
 



Fr. Ken was involved in many programs through the years including RCIA, 
Spiritual Direction, and the host of numerous Advent and Lenten prayer 

services. He was the co-founder of Pathways, which sponsored programs for 
young professionals seeking to integrate body, mind, and spirit.  

He was also on the core team of STILLPOINT, a contemplative outreach center. 
He is an author of the book, "Why God Loves Us...No Matter What" (available 

on Amazon), assisted the Pastors and parishioners of St. Michael's with 
dedication. His belief in the love our God has for us - freely and unconditionally 

-  was a message he never stopped believing and speaking about. He touched 
many lives, and will be greatly missed by friends and family. 

 
Thank you, Fr. Ken for your dedication to the Redemptorists, the priesthood 

and St. Michael's Church.  

Eternal Rest to you Fr. Ken! 
 

 
 

 


